
  Arborfield SCC Regular Meeting 

   June 14, 2022 

Present: Mr. Smoke, Natassia, Julie, Kelly and Mavis 

Meeting called to order at 12:20pm 

Minutes from May meeting were read by Mavis, only change needed to be made is 
the School Barbeque is on June 21 not June 13.  Natassia moved the minutes and 
Julie second it.   

Julie gave the financial report we have $748.82, we spent $141.53 on the garden 
boxes supplies(lumber and screws)  Natassia moved the financial and Kelly second 
it. 

SRC Report- Mr. Smoke gave the SRC report on behalf of Jayden.  We have $3736.77 
in the account.  The SRC has done many activities for the students, from dress up 
sports day, banana split day and also did a high school field trip to Nipawin where 
they went to the sports simulator and bought pizza for students.  The month is going 
by quickly they might plan other events but with limited time, exams and other 
things planned not sure if activities from SRC will be done.   

Principal Report- We currently have 75 students 49 in elementary and 26 from 
grades 7-12.  We have in our school funds $3153.26.  Our students have been busy 
the last few weeks, the elementary had their track n field in Bjorkdale, kids had fun 
and some met up with their school pen pals, the elementary students went to 
Melfort and went swimming and bowling was lots of fun for all.  Brody Lebel 
represented Arborfield School in Provincial Track meet, he did very well beat his 
own personal best.  The highschool students went to Nipawin to the new sports 
simulator had lots of fun and pizza supplied by our SRC.  Awards day was held on 
June 13, Arborfield Grad  is June 17 with Tyson, Jayden and Torie graduating.  
Patrick will read the SCC speech as nobody is available to do so that afternoon.  On 
June 21 is the last assembly of the year and family/student barbeque to follow.  On 
June 23 is Kindergarten Grad, June 27 grades 4-8 are going to Batoche and Fort 
Carlton, June 28 is last day of school and Report Cards are June 30.  Patrick thanked 
the SCC for the garden boxes that were done up at the school, the elementary 
students planted them.  Jayden is done on the SRC as he is graduating. 

Other Business- Mavis asked about some clarification on the money we receive for 
school the division supplies money for academics like field trips, sports and texts 
books.  We could possibly use some of this money come fall to get guest speakers for 
drug and alcohol and for mental health.  The school generated funds is the funds we 
get from fundraising like Mom’s Pantry for example, so SRC and school generated 
are all from same account.  We discussed Kindergarten graduation, as each year we 
purchase the kindergarten class T-Shirts,  Mrs. Curtis purchased the shirts so Patrick 
will get her to submit the bill to Julie.  For the SRC barbecue on the 21 we need to 
contact Mrs. Schmidt to see what the SCC can do to help out.  Julie made a motion to 



purchase some gardening tools and water cans for students to use and Natassia 
second it.   

Next Meeting will be for September 6, 2022, then we can discuss a date for AGM as 
we would like to start doing them at start of school year. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:58 pm 

Have A Great Summer Everyone !!!!! 


